
THE AVTI SYSTEM 
by RICHARD ROBINSON 

ANOKA VTI 
HORTICULTURE DEPARTMENT CHAIRPERSON 

As an educator and businessman, I would 
like to share two related thoughts with 
you. The first is an update on the future 
of the vocational technical education 
system. The second involves those 
qualities that make our program at Anoka 
VTI successful. 

Many of you are concerned with the future 
of the vocational technical system and the 
AVTI system in particular. During the 
last couple of years, the State of 
Minnesota has been exploring different 
options for the AVTI system. These 
options are being considered due to two 
major factors: fewer high school students 
graduating each year and the growing cost 
of operating the AVTI system. The State 
will have 50,000 fewer graduates this year 
compared to 1976 and we haven't even 
reached the bottom of the graph yet. The 
cost of operating the AVTI system is in 
direct correlation to the student 
population. AVTI's are funded by the 
State of Minnesota and as you know the 
State has been watching its operating 
budget very carefully. 

At this time no one can predict what 
changes will be made, if any. Currently 
before the House is a bill proposing that 
the AVTI and Community Colleges merge 
together forming one system. One can only 
speculate what the negative and positive 
effects of such a merger would be. One of 
the foundations the AVTI system was built 
on is "hands on training". Colleges 
generally concentrate on theoretical 
aspects of education. 

With the declining numbers of high school 
graduates and the ebbing of the green 
survival period, we find that it is now a 
major concern of ours to keep our student 
population at a State mandated level. We 
are operating with 50-60% of the 1970 
level of student enrollment. Anoka VTI 
shares this declining enrollment problem 
with other educational facilities 
throughout the state. Some AVTI's have 
been forced to close down their 
Horticulture Departments as a result. 

Our student ratio has been maintained in 
large part through your continuted 
support. A group that has been a great 
help is our Advisory Board. The Advisory 
Board is made up of industry people like 
yourself who are willing to meet with us 
once or twice a year and give us input on 
the direction and focus of our program. 
Discussions concerning curriculum, program 
recruitment, potential employment, 
industry trends and much more are part of 
the guidance that the Advisory Committee 
extends to the program. In addition, many 
of our industry friends donate equipment 
and supplies to the program, assuring 
training on up-to-date equipment. No one 
advisor or Anoka VTI staff person has all 
the answers. However, by combining new 
ideas with tried and true practices, we 
have continued to provide quality 
education. 

Along with the Advisory Committee, we have 
the MGCSA membership who provide us with a 
multitude of help. In particular, they 
are employers who provide our students 
with "on the job training". They also 
offer seminars, class trips, and guest 
speakers. Our program is enriched by 
industry suppliers and vendors who lend 
equipment, furnish product samples and 
provide product literature. 

We are deeply indebted to all the 
individuals and businesses that have 
helped us maintain our high level of 
training. With positive legislation and 
your ongoing support, we look forward to 
the continued success of the Anoka VTI 
Horticulture Program. 

SUMMER SAFETY TIPS 
During the busy season for applicators, 
it's easy to pay less attention to safety. 
Here are a few reminders for safer 
cleansing/disposal of contaminated 
clothes: 

DISPOSE of clothing that has been spilled 

on in a sanitary landfill. It is not safe 

to burn them and rinsing will not get out 

all the residue. 

PRE-RINSIHG clothing worn while applying 
chemicals will help decontaminate it, but 
make sure to rinse twice in a separate tub 
and dispose of the water in the sewer 



system or spray clothing with a hose while 
it is hanging on a clothesline. Be sure 
to keep well away from areas used by 
children or pets. 

WASH CLOTHING IMMEDIATELY after work day 
is over. Other safety equipment such as 
goggles, gloves boots and aprons should 
also be rinsed with hot water after EACH 
application. ALWAYS wash your hands 
thoroughly after each application. 

USE A FULL WATER LEVEL for each two items 
of clothing being laundered. This lessens 
the chance that chemicals will re-deposit 
on clothing during washing. 

IT IS A MYTH that bleach or ammonia will 
reduce chemical contamination of clothing. 
Use heavy-duty liquid detergent on clothes 
with emulsifiable concentrate chemicals 
and granular detergents on water soluble 
chemicals. 

DON'T MIX clothing contaminated with 
different chemicals when laundering. 
Don't wash clothes that have not been 
exposed to chemicals with those that have. 

IF YOU USE A MASK, change the cartridge 
and wash the mask in hot water after each 
application. 

KEEP CHILDREN AWAY from all areas where 
chemicals are stored and/or have been 
recently applied. Make sure all chemicals 
are stored properly. 

NEW TO GCSAA 
Recently we accepted the application of 
Steve Schumacher and added yet another 
Class A member to our ranks. We are 
obviously pleased that this individual has 
made a commitment to professional growth 
through membership in GCSAA. 

CUSHMAN MOTOR COMPANY WILL BE AT TARTAN PARK 
ON JUNE 15th WITH AN EQUIPMENT DISPLAY ALL DAY 

C U S H M A I M 
TURF-CARE 
EQUIPMENT 

NATIONAL 
MOWER 

I COMPANY 
SINCE 1919 

THE MELEX 

THE TOUGHEST GOLF CAR GOING. 

THE BEST ELECTRIC VEHICLE BATTERIES 
IN THE INDUSTRY 

MINNESOTA WANNER COMPANY 

Rimping and Spraying Equipment 

SINCE 1949 - SATISFACTION GUARANTEED" 
PARTS . SALES • SERVICE John Sniker 

CUSHMAN MOTOR CO. INC. T„nc_ Jerry Commers 

2-909 E. FRANKLIN AVENUE • MINNEAPOLIS, MINNESOTA PHONE: (612)333-3487 

C U S H M A N 8 

The Front Line Mower 
Tough enough to be a Cushman. 

New! 
Diesel Power 
• 4-cycle, 
2-cylinder engine 
• Water-cooled 
• Economical 

TURTLE 




